

Mentoring through LinkHall: PaTHways Mentoring Programme on 'CV Assessment & Job Interviews'

The PaTHways Mentoring Programme takes place every Lent Term for 15 days, including two weekends.

LinkHall offers alumni the opportunity to mentor current students and recent alumni. These mentoring relationships help them better understand their future career possibilities and facilitate professional networking between members of the Trinity Hall community in the same field. If you're interested in this opportunity, please update your profile on LinkHall in full, which will enable the system to find the best possible matches. The expected time commitment is of two hours for both mentors and mentees — if the latter already have a CV drafted.

Mentors are expected to:

- 1. Review mentee's CV, which will be sent to you through LinkHall.
- 2. Have one optional virtual or in-person meeting to discuss your suggestions and advices with mentee. We anticipate this chat would take from thirty minutes to one hour. This can be replaced by an email exchange, in case a meeting cannot be arranged.
- 3. Check mentee's updated CV.
- 4. Offer feedback to mentee and advices for a job interview, based on the background and experience detailed on their CV. This can be done either by email or by an optional second virtual meeting.

Mentees are expected to:

- 1. Have a CV drafted prior to the beginning of the programme.
- 2. Send CV to mentor for evaluation through LinkHall.
- 3. Have one optional virtual or in-person meeting to discuss your mentor's suggestions and advices. We anticipate this chat would take from thirty minutes to one hour. This can be replaced by an email exchange, in case a meeting cannot be arranged.
- 4. Update CV and share it with mentor.
- 5. Receive feedback and advices from mentor, either by email or by an optional second virtual meeting.

If you'd like to be involved as a mentor or mentee, make sure to edit your profile on <u>LinkHall</u>, ticking the option 'PaTHways Mentoring Programme'. Full details on when and how the proposed activities should take place are provided before the programme takes place. However, if you have any questions at this stage, please email Oleno on <u>linkhall@trinhall.cam.ac.uk.</u>

